Oldham County Fire Instructors Association

Meeting Minutes
16 NOV 2022
LFRD Station 2

Departments Represented and Current Elected Positions
	Ballardsville
	Not Present
	Vice President - Coggeshall

	LaGrange 
	Thompson
	President & Treasurer –Thompson, 

	OCEMS
	Not Present
	

	Pewee Valley
	Not Present
	

	South Oldham 
	Nelson
	Secretary - Nelson

	Westport
	Stark
	

	Chief’s Representative 
	Chef Fante
	


Current elected officers expire june of 2023
Other Persons Present & Organization Represented: Jim Sohan, North Oldham Fire Department
Call to order:  at 08:05 by Thompson
Minutes: 1st by Fante, 2nd by Stark, unanimous approval. 
Financial Report: 1st by Nelson, 2nd by Stark Account balance of $ 30,271.59 and a recruitment and retention balance of $14,307.71. Discussion on future projects for the training center and approximate cost of those projects. No motions made at this time on future projects. 
OCFIA Recruit Class: Written test is completed, and the recruits are working on completing their skill sheets to graduate from class. 3 recruits total are testing out. 
Because of the new 115-hour requirements for Firefighter I that will go into effect next year the recruit class schedule will have to be redesigned. Nelson will work on this. Unanimous agreement on recruits needing to complete the full Flashover Recognition and Survival class and the full Firefighter survival and rescue class. 

SOFD firefighter has offered to prepare all the class material for each student for recruit class. OCFIA will pay the cost of the class materials which will include a 3-ring binder, pens/highlighters, and notebook. The packet will include the 20-hour ready to ride requirements, 115- and 300-hour breakdown, and the Job Performance Requirements set fourth by the Kentucky Fire Commission. 
OCFIA Calendar of Classes: Thompson will get class sign-up links sent out for the 1403 class coming up in January. 

Live burn dates set for next year at the regional fire training center are: March 6th and 20th, June 5th and 19th, and October 2nd and 16th. All dates are Monday nights and training will go from 18:00-22:00. An additional tentative date of Saturday December 2nd at 08:00 was also scheduled. Nelson will add these dates to the county wide training calendar. 
Long Range Planning: The 2023 Oldham Task Force training’s will continue on the second Monday of each month except for January. All departments are to plan accordingly to attend these training’s. 
Discussion on getting the Rescue Task Force off the ground. Chief Fante along with Chief Blakely will work together to get police participation. Chief Fante and Blakely will be the point of contact for this project and work with OCFIA to being the training to the county. 
Old Business: All training center lights have been fixed and are in working order. Chief Fante has a resource that is licensed and insured to do tree removal from around the training center for free. The person will not haul off or remove trees, just cut them away from the fence. Chief Fante will check with Clayton and Lambert before proceeding with the tree cleanup around the fence. 
New Business: None
Recruitment & Retention: Some of the new banners are going back for changes to make the font bigger and easier to read. We currently have a banner up at LFRD station 2 and one at the Sauerbeck drive-in along with the OCFIA recruitment video playing before every movie to advertise for recruitment. 
Thompson will investigate getting our message out on the Oldham County sign boards both in print and on the digital signs posted around the county. 

The Halloween event went well with over 300 recruitment cards being handed out. 

Because of our recruitment efforts the OCFIA is looking for guidance on how to deal with those who want to volunteer who live out of the county. What will be required of them as far as participation, will it be a county wide standard of department specific? How do we determine what department an out of county volunteer will be assigned to? Are any departments in the county ready to start a non-traditional volunteer program? What do we do with these people who live out of the country?

Discussion on Westport starting a junior program through the fire commission and how all junior programs in the county can work together to train and increase numbers. Thompson and Fante will meet later to discuss this and report back to OCFIA. 
Department Reports: SOFD: Looking into the possibility of purchasing a new ladder truck. No committee has been formed as of now. We are talking with manufacturers to see what they have to offer and to see how long build times are expected to be. 
Motion to Adjourn: at 09:15 1st by Nelson, 2nd by Thompson, unanimous approval. 
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